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The Concord Township Board of Trustees met on Monday, February 28, 2011 at the Concord Township Fire Station.  Chairman Karen Koch called the meeting to order at 7:00p.m.  The roll was called; present were Trustees Karen Koch, Joe Garrett and Bart Johnson.  Mr. Johnson moved and Mr. Garrett seconded to approve the minutes of the previous meeting.  Vote: Koch, yes; Garrett, yes; Johnson, yes.
Old Business

Trustee Johnson is working with the City of Upper Arlington to obtain specifications for construction of a new tennis court.  

Trustee Johnson updated the Board on the township building construction.  The building is coming along nicely – tongue and groove is going up in the front ceiling, carpet should be in soon, there are still a couple exterior issues, and the new project manager, Tony, is on top of things.  
Due to the building needing two dedicated phone lines, there may need to be three or four lines total.  The zoning, maintenance department, and fiscal officer phone numbers will all transfer from the main number of 740-881-5624.  A network switch costing $175.00 will also be needed.  If the Board would like to make the building a complete wireless bubble with maybe public access, two or three wireless routers would be needed.  Johnson also asked the Board about audio in the large meeting room – a sound system with speakers in the ceiling versus a speaker on the lectern stand.  The Board decided a sound system is not needed at this time.  Johnson said pricing for a ceiling mounted projector would be about $2140.00 for a projector, mount and ceiling plate, and an electric projector screen another $1150.00.  Zoning Inspector, Ric Irvine, noted this would be a nice feature for Board of Zoning Appeals meetings for viewing maps and documents.  No action was taken.
Mr. Irvine sent a letter of non-compliance to the homeowner on Riverside Drive about their new home construction.  The homeowner has responded and is investigating the issue.  The zoning department issued five permits for the month of February, all for new home construction.  

Fiscal Officer Davis, received the 2011 Road Improvement estimate from the Delaware County Engineer’s Office.  Copies were distributed to the Board for review.
 New Business

A boundary survey was received from the Census Bureau to certify township boundaries.  The Board agreed no changes to the boundaries have been made.

The Delaware County Engineer’s Office will hold a meeting for elected officials on March 15, 2011.  Trustees Johnson and Garrett, and Chief Cooper may be going.

The State of Ohio Auditor’s Office will hold a Local Government Officials’ Conference on April 6-7, 2011 at the Hyatt Regency, Columbus, Ohio.  Fiscal Officer Davis would like to attend.

Rental rates and reservations for the township building were briefly discussed.  Topic tabled until more rates and rules are obtained from other area townships.
Information was received from PASS Services (Partners in Alcohol/Drug Safety Screening, LLC) about drug and alcohol testing programs.  The township currently uses WorkHealth for this service.

Fiscal Officer Davis noted the employee handbook addresses a four-hour minimum call in for full-time employees, but not part-time employees (i.e. for snowplowing or early morning road salting).  Mr. Johnson moved and Mr. Garrett seconded for the part-time call-in to be four hours minimum, retroactive to January 1, 2011.  Vote: Koch, yes; Garrett, yes; Johnson, yes.  Chief Cooper will amend the employee handbook.

A change order was presented for a township building fire alarm device to monitor the post indicator valve in the amount of $595.00.  This item was not included in the original bid and is needed for the fire alarm to work correctly.  Mr. Johnson moved and Mr. Garrett seconded to approve the change order in the amount of $595.00.  Vote: 3-0.
The annual township road mileage certification form was received for the Ohio Department of Transportation.  Since no changes in the township road mileage were made in 2010, Mr. Johnson moved and Mr. Garrett seconded to approve the total mileage remains at 46.020 miles.  Vote: 3-0.
Material bids for 2011 were received from the Delaware County Engineer’s Office and will be held on file for the maintenance department.
Fiscal Officer Davis is still obtaining bids from four office furniture vendors for the new township building.  Once all four bids are received, a summary will be forwarded to the Board for a decision at their March 14 meeting.
Director of Operations, Todd Cooper, reported all roads have been inspected for improvements.  He noted Klondike Road, at the bottom of the hill, may need a guardrail.  
Cooper also discussed the mailbox replacement policy.  Several mailboxes were hit throughout the snowplow season and the township’s current replacement policy does not match that of other areas nearby (Liberty Township, City of Dublin, Delaware County).  He recommends handling each replacement on a case by case basis due to the differences in mailboxes (rural versus subdivisions) and damages.  The current policy is repair by the maintenance department or issue $40.00 to the homeowner for them to repair, but does $40 cover it?  After lengthy discussion, the Board would like to see the maintenance department be more proactive about the repairs, and go out the next day to fix the mailboxes they can.  Mr. Johnson moved and Mr. Garrett seconded to maintain the current policy, but increase the reimbursement to the homeowner from $40 to $60 if the maintenance department cannot repair the mailbox themselves.  Vote: Koch, yes; Garrett, yes; Johnson, yes.
An alternate member is needed for the Board of Zoning Appeals.  Fiscal Officer Davis asked if the Board wanted to advertise for this position. Trustee Garrett noted participation is needed from precincts A, C or D.  An advertisement will be posted on the website home page, as well as Corner Market, Tavern 42 and Scioto Bait.  In the future, the Board would like to be able to email postings directly to residents through the website.  
Mr. Johnson and Mr. Cooper, along with other area leaders, will be attending a meeting of the Eli Penney Elementary School PTO to discuss the possibility of a future bike path.  The Tartan Fields HOA owns the land for the path, and the school would like to get preliminary input from all who would be involved.  

A path to connect the township park area to Scioto Reserve was also discussed, but cannot be acted upon until the roundabout plans at Section Line, State Route 257 and Home Road are completed.  
Chairman Koch certified the Fiscal Officer provided the current financial reports for the township.  Completing business the Fiscal Officer certified funds have been appropriated and money is in the treasury to pay the bills.  Therefore, Ms. Koch moved and Mr. Garrett seconded to approve purchase orders and pending warrants #860-866, void 7612, 7639-7680, all totaling $176,703.73.  Vote: 3-0.

As there was no further business, Trustee Koch moved to adjourn.  Trustee Johnson seconded the motion.  Vote: Koch, yes; Garrett, yes; Johnson, yes
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